
        News & Notes 
Altar Flowers 
Today’s altar flowers are given by Deb Lowe in memory of her Dad, John Douglas Moore. 
 
Baptism of Laurel Iris Nunn 
Today we celebrate as Laurel Iris Nunn is brought to the waters of Holy Baptism by her par-
ents, Meghan & Tyler Nunn. 
 

Dine & Devotion 
Finance/Stewardship/Staff Support will host this week’s Dine & Devotion.  Come and enjoy 
food, fellowship and the word!    (KCJAM 5:30, D&D 6 PM, Adult Choir 7 PM) 
 

Fair Parade T-Shirts 
Calling all BLC members and friends to come out and participate in the Fair Parade this year.  
The parade will be Monday, Oct. 18th @ 5:30pm.  ALL MEN (Young & Old) NEED TO PULL OUT 
YOUR OVERALLS!!  More information to come.  T-shirts are being ordered.  An order form has 
been sent out by email and you can sign up electronically.  Keep in mind that the image will be 
smaller on the youth shirts.  If you have any questions, please call Karen Hall @ 912-547-0353. 
 

Grits Projects: 
Thanks to everyone who gave so generously to our Tiny House project!  We raised over $250. 
 

Tomorrow GRITS will be packaging their Loaves and Fishes meal beginning at 6 pm.  If you 
know anyone who would benefit from meals and a visit, please give their name to Ramona 
Kessler or Beth Helmly.  There are no requirements to be placed on the list and you do NOT 
have to be a member of Bible.  If you would like to help with these meals - preparation or deliv-
ery - we would love to have you.   
 

Baby Care Kits Project 
In October we will assemble 40 Baby Care Kits.  If you are able to help us, we are in need of : 
4 oz. individually wrapped bath-size bars of soap, dark hand towels, infant socks (0-24 mos. 

Size), and infant gowns (0-2T size).  Thanks so much — items can be dropped into the blue tub found under 
the table in the hallway. 
 

 Finally,  if you are a member of Thrivent and you are not using both of your $250 grants, we would love to 
use those funds in our ministry.  We will be glad to help write the grant.  Please see Beth Helmly if you are in-
terested...no need to let these funds go to waste when they can be used to serve God!! 
 

Traditional Choir, Praise Choir,  Children’s Choir 
If you like to sing and want to join one of our choirs, please contact Karen Hall who is serving as our musical 
director for all of these: 547-0353. You don’t have to sing like Pavarotti to make a joyful noise to the Lord!   
 

Fall Worship Assistants 
You can be a blessing to God’s people at worship by serving in the following capacities:  Altar Care, Usher, 
Communion Assistant, Lector (Lesson Reader).  Training is available and a sign-up sheet is in the hallway. 
 
LCMC National Convention October 3-6 
The LCMC Convention will gather in Hilliard, OH and the Thompson and Hansen families will be traveling to 
the convention this coming weekend.  Please pray for travel safety and God’s blessing on the Convention par-
ticipants and business.  Pastor Dave will be out of the pulpit on Oct 3 & 10  and will return to the office on 
Monday, Oct. 11.  In his absence, please call Rev. Jim Cavanah for pastoral care: 912-657-1698. 
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Weekly In the Word Opportunities 
 

Sunday: Sunday School 8:45 AM  All ages 

 Confirmation Class 8:45 AM 

 Worship  Service 10:00 AM 
  

Sunday: Bible Youth Group (BYG) 4:00 PM     

 

Wednesday: Pastor Dave Zoom Bible Study 2:30 PM   

          Dine and Devotion 6 PM  

  

Ebenezer Bible Study:  1st & 3rd Tuesdays, 6:00 PM 
    Contact Julie Thompson or Connie Bazemore for information 



 
Treasurer’s Report 

Servants This Week: Sept 26 Next Week: Oct. 3 

Acolyte/Crucifer 
Gavin Parker 
Kirra Parker 

Ella Rutland 
Logan Ratliff 

Altar Care Connie Bazemore N/A 

Announcer Travis Bazemore Connie Bazemore 

Children’s Moment Dawn Vorel Katie Whitten 

Council Servant  Jimmy Helmly 

Communion Asst. Victoria Hall N/A 

Flowers Deb Lowe Ramona & Thomas Kessler 

Head Usher Travis Bazemore Richard Hall 

Lesson Reader Beth Helmly Robin Ratliff 

Livestream Worship Committee Worship Committee 

Musician-Comm. Ruby Neurath  

Musician-Service Karen Warnell Karen Hall 

Nursery Assistants Katie Whitten Dawn Vorel 

Presiding Minister Pastor Dave Hansen Mr. Travis Bazemore 

Yellow Ribbon Host Evangelism Committee Evangelism Committee 

Last Sunday Attn. 
SS: 43   Worship: 67 
LvStrm: 4 

New Life, 826-4261            
Carlsons, 754-9116 

If you are unable to fulfill your assignment, please inform the 
church office: 912-826-2711 

Plan Ahead: 
9/27 GRITS Loaves & Fishes, 6:00 PM 
9/30  Worship Committee, 6:00 PM 
10/03—10/06  LCMC NATIONAL CONVENTION 
10/05 Quilters Group, 10:00 AM-2:00 PM 
10/05 Foster Parents, 6:00 PM 
10/07 Property Comm. Meeting 6:30 PM 
10/14 Church Council Meeting 6:30 PM 
10/17 Evangelism Committee, after worship 
10/18 Effingham County Fair Parade 
10/19 Quilters Group, 10:00 AM-2:00 PM 
10/31  Friends Cafe  after worship 
11/1-11/3 Elections Board using Fellowship Hall 
11/14 BLC 12th Anniversary 
 
Every Wednesday: 
KC-JAM 5:30   Adult Choir Practice 7:00 PM 
Dine & Devotion 6:00 PM (9/29 Finance) 
 
Every Sunday:   
Voice of Christ in Fellowship Hall 2:00 PM 
Bible Youth Group 4:00 PM 
 
Oct. 3rd:  Nineteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
Genesis 2:18-25  Psalm 128 
James 3:1-12  Mark 10:2-16 
 

Bible Lutheran Church - Office: (912) 826-2711 
812 Blue Jay Road, Rincon, GA 31326 

Pastor Dave: (912) 661-8735  President: Travis Bazemore  (912) 656-2188 
www.biblelutheranchurch.org  +  www.facebook.com/biblelutheran 

blc.rincon@gmail.com 
 

Loving God   ⧫    Living the Word    ⧫   Serving Others   ⧫      Sharing Christ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sunday 9/26/21   Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16, 24-29     James 5:13-20    Mark 9:38-50 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  


